Statewide Homeless Council (SHC)
October 14, 2014

Augusta, ME

Council Members Present: Cullen Ryan, Don Harden, Donna Kelley, Dennis Marble, David McCluskey, Jon Bradley, Guy Cousins, John Gallagher 

Council Members Not Present: Wes Phinney, Elizabeth Szatkowski, Jeff Vane 

Guests:  Cindy Namer, MaineHousing; Betty King, Bath Collaborative ; Ginny Dill, Shalom House; Lucy Barnhart, WHCA/SSVF; Trip Gardner, PCHC; Mary Francis Bartlett, City of Augusta; Denise Lord, MaineHousing HCV; Al Monier, RGH 
Minutes by:  Scott Tibbitts, MaineHousing.

Minutes Reviewed: September minutes accepted as submitted. 
Agenda Review: no changes.

All 4 GOALS:

State and Federal Updates

- Federal: Congress is not in session

- State: Local races mean not much else is happening.

- CoC: Portland – has asked for a ‘no cost extension’ of the renewals that would have been eliminated due to the two year reallocation funding issue. If granted, they would be able to renew those projects as usual next round. If not, they may be lost. 

-New Shelter Plus Care apps will focus on serving Long Term Stayers.

-New HMIS Data Standards are out – webinars will be coming soon.

-Monitoring & Evaluation and Coordinated Assessment committees continue to move forward.

GOAL FOUR:

Fall SHC Forum: The next SHC meeting would fall on Nov 11, which is Veteran’s Day. There was no other day that seemed to work for re-scheduling, so the group agreed to skip the November Meeting and meet as scheduled on December 9, and with that being the next full meeting, we need to pick another date for the Mid-Coast Forum. February 10th was agreed upon. Donna Kelley and Holly Stover are the coordinators for the event. 

GOAL ONE:

Shelter Director’s Funding Group: Their last meeting was well attended, about 25 or so shelter representatives were present. Dennis will be sending out more info and talking points soon. They are not likely to see any action taken on this until after the elections. Many shelters are struggling financially and the Governor’s Office should recognize the need and the value of the work being done by shelters and support it. 

GOAL ONE:

DHHS has been targeting Shelter Plus Care to Long Term Stayers, and so far all of the LTS’s issued S+C have, upon further investigation, also qualified as Chronically Homeless. In light of this they would like to simplify the message to ‘focus on LTS’ and not confuse things with the distinction between LTS and CH definitions. 

-Some shelters seem to be confusing the LTS initiative with the new Performance Measures and are pushing people out when they approach 180 days. Cindy said she would look at HMIS Data to see if/where this might be happening so SHC can address the issue with those shelters. 

-Cindy also said she, Ginny, Chet, and Sheldon Wheeler had a great meeting in Waterville discussing the LTS initiative, and have been asked to go to York County and other areas.

-PCHC is very excited about trying this and if successful would help to expand it in their area.

-Portland had 3 “Overflow” Shelters operating the last few years. In 2013, they focused on moving people into housing.  Although they moved 700 people into housing, they did not see a significant decrease in clients or bednights. In 2014, focusing on LTS, they have been able to close two of those overflow shelters. Portland is unique in that they even HAVE overflow space available – in areas where people are simply turned away when shelters are full, the impact may look very different because the shelters will actually be able to SERVE all those folks who would have been denied access because LTS’s were filling the beds.

- How do we justify focusing all this time, effort and money on just one group of people, which will take away from what we can do for everyone else?

-To work, this initiative requires a paradigm shift for the shelter staff, to get them to work with the LTS’s (rather than the easiest to house), and to continue to work with them to ensure they remain housed (rather than leave that up to the client or some other agency). The majority of people pass through shelters relatively quickly – only a small number seem to get “stuck” there, but by helping them first, it will free up time, space and resources to help more of the others. 

-The key is assessment – to determine who needs what – even before they potentially reach the 180 day mark. We also need a way to assess those who do not access shelters – maybe PATH?

GOAL THREE, DHHS Updates:

- Peer Support Services RFP is nearly finalized.

- Crisis Services RFP is still in development, and is seeking feedback from providers.

- New SOAR Curriculum is available on-line. 

- The Quality Collaborative is doing joint site visits with DHHS and looking at ways to meaningfully include Consumers/Peers in the site visit process. They need to clearly define the roles, skills, and scope of involvement.

- The first Statewide Employment First Forum will be happening soon in Freeport – lots of great speakers. Also, Workforce Development webinars are archived for easy access to the info.

- DHHS is developing a new Prescription Monitoring Program. They are working closely with Kentucky, which has similarities in terms of geography, economics, and addiction patterns.

- Two of the three initiatives related to the Consent Decree will be working on crisis response times and case load ratios but will not be ‘Closing the Class’ as originally proposed, so forensic clients who spend any time at Riverview will still be considered class members.   

- White Paper – nothing new yet, nearly a year later, and not likely to be any response until after the elections. Guy suggested scheduling a meeting with the administration – whoever that may be- soon after the election.

-Services for the 100 Vouchers for LIHTC Projects; Denise is crafting the RFP, and hopes to have it to Sheldon soon to review. 

-No movement yet on the idea of increasing HCV utilization by drawing from the BRAP waitlist but Denise is willing to talk with DHHS about it. But not everyone on the BRAP list was homeless – they serve other populations as well – and not all would want to live with the MaineHousing coverage areas.

-The Symposium on Opiate Abuse in Bangor was well attended, though only a few FQHCS (Federally Qualified Health Care Services) seem interested in providing methadone or suboxone. Bangor is trying to partner with the community around this issue, not set up a ‘Providers vs. Community’ dynamic. The BDN made a powerful video on the topic.  The controversy centers on whether addiction is a medical issue or a ‘choice’ that people make. 

GOAL TWO, MaineHousing Updates:

-There is lots of interest in helping homeless veterans in the Bath/ Brunswick area right now. Jim Howard owns some properties on the former Air Base and is looking for ways to coordinate with voucher programs to fill units.

-MaineHousing is supportive of legislative initiatives to seek shelter funding, so long as it does not reduce State Home funds that are used to support so many other programs. The requests should specify where the funds should come from. 

-In 2013 about $1M was made available by RFP for Supportive Housing. One project will be using most of that – about $750K. MaineHousing is looking at ways to utilize the remainder, possibly just adding it to the next RFP in 2015 (there will not be a Supportive Housing RFP in 2014). MaineHousing is also looking at using the less restrictive HQS standards, rather than Construction Services Standards, and for ways to allow for smaller multi-family financing projects for homeless housing. 

The Maine Plan:

Veteran’s Issues: SSVF, both through Preble Street and WHCA, has been very busy. They had set a goal of serving 350 veterans and at the end of their grant year had reached 348. Preble Street has expanded its efforts to include Androscoggin County and the Mid-Coast area, and recently met with folks in Bangor. WHCA covers Washington and Hancock Counties and works closely with the Emmaus and Home Inc. shelters.  

Veteran’s, Inc. will be opening their new 20 unit Transitional Housing per diem program in Lewiston soon and they are actively seeking referrals. 

- Cullen said he worries about S+C vouchers being issued to veterans when VASH is not being fully utilized. Unfortunately, with VASH, only the VA can provide the service component, which greatly restricts the areas where the vouchers can be used. Lucy said that VASH issued in Bangor is restricted to within an hours drive, and the worker is limited to 20 hours per week. 

Youth Issues: Youth Providers have not met for a while but Jon hopes to meet Friday. Preble Street received a Youth Grant, which allows them to work with youth up to 20 years old, so long as the state has that a broad definition. Preble Street would like to do a Youth Count – separate from the Point-in-Time – maybe in the spring. They will do outreach in rural areas, will cover about 6 or 7 counties, will spread the effort out over a week, and will focus on runaway and homeless youth. They are still developing he questions and methodology, looking at other state’s models, and consulting with Marty Burt. They are recruiting youth to help with the count and would like to connect with school departments and Homeless School Liaisons. 

Domestic Violence: Some agencies recently received DOJ grants to help with outreach and community awareness. Lucy suggested promoting to landlords the idea of working with DV and other homeless populations.

Announcements: 

· On Oct 28th the Bath Collaborative will be 1 year old! They have more than doubled in size to about 60 members and will be participating in the upcoming Point-in-Time. They are looking for ways to develop a project that could house 14 families.

· The VA Stand Down at Togus is October 18th starting at 9:00.

· The Maine Affordable Housing Conference is November 12, 2014 

· Several Maine Equal Justice Forums are being scheduled statewide – lots of good info.

Next Meeting: PLEASE NOTE THE NOVEMBER SHC MEETING HAS BEEN CANCELED.

The next SHC Meeting will be December 9, 2014. 
